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Domestic Violence Sub-Committee Meeting Minutes


January 11th, 2024
1:00 PM 
Teams Meeting 

[bookmark: _Hlk108090305]Members in Attendance:
Sheriff Jennifer Harlow-Orleans County
Cassandra Burdyshaw- Human Rights Commission
Heather Holter- Vermont Council on Domestic Violence
Carolyn Hanson- Attorney General’s Office
Jodie Bacon- Vermont Center for Crime Victims Services
Doug Norton- Vermont State Police
Kathryn Brayton- VSP Victim Services

Other Attendees: 
Jennifer Firpo – Vermont Police Academy


Call to Order: Chair Harlow


Welcome and Introductions

2024 Mandatory DV Training
The committee discussed the 2024 DV training. Jenn Firpo reports that she and Sheriff Harlow were able to meet virtually with Mark Wynn who was suggested as an SME by the IACP. Mr. Wynn suggested that he provide three trainings. One for agency heads, one for first line supervisors, and one that is appropriate for any officer. Jenn Firpo reports that she has given the proposal to the ED, Heather Simons who has approved moving forward into the contract process. Jenn Firpo also shared that Director Simons suggested considering a larger venue to allow space for community partners to attend. Jenn Firpo asked that the committee members who are providing content for this training have an outline at the February meeting. The committee discussed what level of training on safety planning would be most effective for law enforcement. Members were also asked to consider their ability/comfort with presenting or if they would rather provide the content for someone else to present.


New Business: 
Discussion that the committee would like to look at how initial response to domestic assaults are coded in Valcour. Are we potentially not capturing the full scope of domestic assaults because they are coded as something else like intoxication, citizen dispute, etc.
Jenn Firpo shared that as part of the Rule 13 information going to agency heads the IACP agency self-assessment on proactive approaches to domestic and sexual was going to be included. Agencies are encouraged to look at this resource as it is timely with the new model policy/2024 DV training. Jenn Firpo also pointed out that the IACP also has a community assessment that partner agencies may find useful.

Meeting adjourned by Sheriff Harlow
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